
REPLY TO: PORT DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMS, 423 CANAL STREET, ROOM 245, NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70130-2341

Notice to the Area Port of New Orleans Trade Community
Date March 28, 2003 No.: 03-019

SUBJECT:  Procedures for vessels arriving from and departing for Cuba

ACTION:
Vessels arriving from and departing to Cuba are required to present a copy of the
license that authorizes the vessel to conduct export transactions with Cuba.  These
licenses are issued by the United States Department of Commerce, Bureau of Export
Administration in Washington, DC.

All licenses that authorize the vessel to trade with Cuba must be submitted either by fax
or in person along with the CF 3171 for the vessel entrance/clearance.  This includes
specific licenses that are issued to the vessel and for all cargo being exported.  In the
case of a “Clearance only” the specific licenses must be submitted along with the
clearance only CF 3171.  The CF 3171 must clearly indicate the export transaction with
Cuba in the appropriate blocks provided for on the form, i. e. block 6, arriving from and
block 10, itinerary of the vessel.

Customs will validate the license and return copies of same to the vessel agent for
presentation along with the complete clearance of the vessel.  You are reminded that in
accordance with 19 CFR 4.75 (c), a complete outward manifest is required for vessels
departing for Cuba.

Failure to comply with these procedures will result in delays of approval of the CF 3171
and the entrance/clearance process.  Any questions regarding these procedures may
be directed to Evelyn Fuselier, Vessel Entrance and Clearance Specialist at 504-269-
6144.

Todd Owen
Interim Port Director
Customs and Border Protection


